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Draft Minutes of the Full Council Meeting on 1st August 2022

Present: Cllr D Landymore (DL) Cllr F Howard (FH) 
     Cllr T Stedman (ST) Cllr J Prothero (JPr) Cllr J Morgan (JM)               Cllr S Morris (SM) Cllr J Hall (JH) Cllr A Powell (AP)
 Cllr R Golesworthy ((RWG)
Also present : C Watkins (CW) and Phoebe (prospective Councillor)

3009. Apologies for absence

None
3010. Declarations of Interest & Code of Conduct
TS – HADSCAL Hay Woodland Group, Hay Primary School Community Governor, Hay Repair Cafe

AP – HADSCAL, The Warren, Hay Woodland Group

FH – HADSCAL, Cheesemarket Trustee, Castle Trust, The Warren & proposed cycleway

RWG –  The Warren, the Buttermarket

JPr – Hay Woodland Group, Member of St Mary’s Church

SM – Hay Post Office, The Warren, Cubs and Scouts Leader 1st Hay Scouts, Explorers, Summer Show, owner of business in Hay, Country Supplies

DL – Owner of business in Hay, Charlotte’s of Hay, Vice Chair of Brecon & Radnor Area Committee for OVW

JM – Hay Woodland Group, Hay Warren Anglers
3011. Questions from Members of the Public

None
3012. Minutes of the meeting dated  4th July 2022

There was a possibility that Dial-a-ride would want to make use of a temporary option by having an office building and parking spaces in the Brecon Road car park. They stated they ideally would like to be in the main community building near the café. There are issues such as planning, whether to have a modular building or a more permanent structure, and costs that will need to be considered. It was decided that in the first week of September a meeting with Leslie and DL, JM, RWG, FH, SM and AP would be arranged so that all aspects could be discussed, preceded by a meeting an hour before.
3013. Matters Arising
     These are dealt with later on.

3014. Sub committee Reports / Minutes
a) Finance

i) Audit completed and forwarded to Audit Wales

This has been done

ii) Date and time of next meeting

A meeting in August will be arranged. Please tell DL of availability.

b) Estates and Premises

I) ATM
There are problems with the cash machine such as customers charged for cash conversion but receiving no money; this is apparently a common problem which the company will look at.
The cash company have been notified of several problems. HTC has enabled the siting of the ATM but HTC does not have any responsibility for the running of the cash machine. A notice detailing who to contact in case of problems could be put prominently near the ATM. JM /DL will explore various wordings. These will be sent round to all councillors by email to vote on which they think best and whether a sign is needed at all.
SM thanked the people on HTC who worked to ensure that Hay was able to have a cash machine.
II) Cemetery
 DL is trying to arrange a site meeting with Rhys Pritchard, Mike Higgins and Gareth and those on the email list so that planning problems can be sorted out. There are queries regarding the hedge, the proposed bat boxes and the shed.
It is important to sort this matter out as soon as possible as there are only 6-8 burial plots left.

DL thought the best way to get a response is to keep ringing. HTC started the process of providing more plots in 2017.
It was agreed that HTC would do what could be done e.g. putting up a post and wire fence and gate and planting the hedge at the appropriate time.
III) Email from Millbank resident /sssi

DL read out her response to an email received by HTC.
Ken Perry of NRW  had stated that the sssi applied from the river, including Bailey walk, up to the edge of the railway path. It may be necessary to put TPOs on the line of trees from the pumping station and the 2 behind the pumping station. It is only Hay Community Woodland Group who are able to manage the site and all agreed that DL would email SC back to reiterate this.
IV) Paid parking

It was agreed that the parking space against the wall, along with two disabled spaces, would be fitted with bollards. Chris Voyles  and Lyn Parry of Powys would be asked for a price and if this could be done in the first week of September, using similar equipment to what is in the town centre.

The cost will be £265 for everyone in the first year
AP asked of news regarding maverick signs appearing in the Gliss carpark on cars.

DL explained an email had been received from a visitor saying a sign had been glued to their windscreen and a man had sworn at them from the boundary.
JM suggested a letter be sent the householder telling them not to put up signage.

V) River Wye Parade

An event on August 15th has been planned with a statue taken down the river from Hay to Monmouth as a call for action to stop pollution of the river, accompanied by wild swimmers, among others.
Concerns were raised about the water being deep and fast flowing. The event is not being organised by HTC and anyone taking part will act at their own risk.
VI) Wallgate/card machine at Oxford Road toilets
JM had a quote of £600 for a new card machine.
DL received a phone call during the meeting from Healthmatic who  said that they will pay for repairs to the wallgate and the card machine.

The subcommittee will be split into two with Estates and Premises  being separate and the make up of the committees will be decided at the September meeting.
VII) Date and time of next meeting

This will be left to be arranged.
c) Communications

The committee will send details of the ATM to the Wye Local once it is up and running.
HTC ensured that the ATM was user friendly to the disabled. Rhayader has a unit in an old phone box. HTC has enabled the siting of the ATM but is not responsible for the upkeep. The Council is getting flak when the ATM has problems. 

i) Date and time of next meeting
Tuesday 9th at 5.30 pm in the offices.
d) Events

i) Christmas lights ii) Christmas market iii) Hay Festival weekend
FH proposed to take back the organisation of the Christmas lights in Hay, JH seconded.

JH said that the Chamber of Commerce was happy to assist but do not wish to contribute to the costs.
DL  said that HTC usually gives £1,000 towards the Christmas lights and businesses may contribute. It has cost c £7,000 to put up and take down the lights.

TS asked if it would be worth having a look at hiring the lights.

HTC needs to see an inventory of the lights and check the state of the wiring.

A meeting will be arranged between Josh, John Evans, Chris and FH to hand over the lights, to find out about the issues involved.

A meeting was arranged for 24/08/2022 for the Comms committee to discuss the turning on of the lights and other issues for Christmas events.- including Hay Winter Festival weekend.
JH asked if there was fundraising involved? 
It would be useful for a Chamber of Trade to be established. Businesses are struggling and lack of staff is causing some shops to reduce hours. Three businesses in Hay are closing soon due to problems.
 TS suggested a letter be drafted about the Chamber of Trade asking local businesses to join. She will send it round to Councillors for their opinions.

Dl asked for a list of emails of businesses in Hay,

It would be useful for a new Chamber of Trade to join a professional body.
It is not believed that the Chamber of Commerce had any funds left. It was not accredited to the British Chamber.
Dl stated that PCC has taken over the digital towns and free 4g wifi will be set up in Hay. Tourists will be able to use the wifi and data  can be provided which will help traders e.g. to know when the town is likely to be quiet and they need less staff.  DL is the Digital Champion for the area. The cost is £60 a month which can be recharged to non-members at £10 a month. Members  will have free access to the analytics. The scheme should be available from November 2022.
ii) Date of next meeting

24/08/2022

3015. Chamber of trade
This has been covered in the previous item.

3016. HTC priorities for the year 

i) Paid parking

This was discussed earlier.
ii) HADSAL/ HTC build 
iii) Dementia friendly council

Quite a few people in Hay suffer from dementia and DL is organising training with Gareth Ratcliffe.

iv) Foodbank/ community fridge
DL would like to invite Brecon Foodbank to come into the Pavilion for one day a week. The Coop will give food it has left over, and individuals can give donations too.

The Foodbank will provide their own locked cabinet and there is room for it in the Pavilion.

The community fridge could run on a Friday afternoon, The Trussel Trust can supply a fridge. Personal donations can be given e.g. if a person had a glut from his allotment, it could be brought in and other items could be exchanged in return.
It could be 2-3 months before a fridge is allocated.

3017. Report of the Clerk/ Responsible Financial Officer
DL mentioned that HTC has less money available compared to last year.

Money should be transferred to the Reserve account. DL suggested that £4,500 be transferred across to bring the account to what it should be. There are several large bills to go out.

It was suggested that taps be installed which automatically switch off as taps have been left on several times.

The Councillors agreed that the Premises and the Project accounts be merged.

10.Councillor Co-option
Several people have expressed interest in being co-opted and a lady called Phoebe was currently sitting in on the meeting. Information has been sent to another person who has expressed interest. 
Interested parties have until Monday at 5.00 pm to come forward.

11.Report from County Councillor
      Not here

12.Report from Chairman
Dl will meet Gareth once a fortnight to discuss issues.

CW is staying on.

Scribe is being brought up to date.
AP expressed his thanks to those who worked so hard to bring the work up to date.

13.Reports of HTC Representatives on other Bodies 
a) Gwynne’s Almshouses 
Nothing to report- FH

b) Dial a Ride 

A meeting is due soon – FH

c) Dyfed Powys Police 
AP was told that the new PCSO has been on sick leave

d) Hay School Governors 

TS – there are changes to the curriculum and the way that assessment is changing. There are concerns that the new curriculum will not fit well with what is taught at secondary school. The new curriculum  is skills based and problem solving with more Welsh introduced.
e) One Voice Wales 

DL is the Vice Chair of the OVW Area Committee

f) Bronllys Wellbeing Trust 

Nothing to report

g) Cheesemarket 

Ongoing issue with the railings and the planning needed from BBNPA. 
Money has been committed for Ian to do initial work which was to be paid from a Transforming Towns grant. This is no longer possible. The area in dispute actually belongs to Powys and it was Jo Lancey who said that railings were needed. It is not HTC’s responsibility.
The total cost is £7,000 and £2,900 has been paid out already.

FH will ask the Cheesemarket about their position.
h) Hay2Timbuktu 

Nothing to report

i) BBNP

TS – fed back on the questionnaire. BBNPA are revisiting some of the targets as they are too ambitious. There will be another Development Plan at the end of the year.

TS- it would be easier to have  a nominated person at the BBNPA to go to with problems who could signpost them to the right contact.
j) Chamber of Commerce

See above
k) Hay Summer Show 

SM was congratulated for his hard work and he thanked everyone who helped. DL apologised for her absence as she had been unwell.
l) HADSCAL Community Centre 

TS has found the Memorandum of Association  in the archive room. She has approached a solicitor firm for a quote for legal advice. A meeting may be arranged in September.
TS mentioned that there are 20 Jubilee medals left and the Councillors agreed that the scouts who attended the Jubilee march and who attend smaller school and have not received any medals yet, be given a medal each. These medals will be passed to Claire or Syd to be passed on. 
m) Hay Markets 

Nothing to report. Emily in involved in the Christmas market on 19th December  which is separate from the switching on of the Christmas lights.

FH will speak to Emily about her plans for the market over Christmas. Usually the school sings at the Buttermarket and the Co-op donate mince pies.

n) Hay Castle Trust  

JH is technically the representative  but has not received any notifications.

SM is meeting Tom True. FH said that 32,000 came through the doors. FH clarified that Trustee meetings are held re specific events but she will ask Tom to give report to JH.
o)  Hay Sports Clubs 

The sports Clubs were given the opportunity to run the paid parking at the Recreation grounds so have received some money.

p)Hay Youth Club
From September  the day the Youth Club meets will be changed to Tuesday. 

3018.  Any Other Business

DL believes that the wifi needs changing. The current wifi is £28 per month but keeps dropping out.
Gareth is donating a cooker and a dishwasher to go into the Pavilion.

The electrics need checking out and also PAT testing. The Repair café has PAT testers who could do the testing in exchange for a small fee.

Hot desking could be an option.

The gas man needs chasing up- he is due next week.

3019. Motion to Exclude Members of the Public and Press To approve a motion under Section1(2) Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960:

“Representatives of the press and other members of the public shall be excluded from the remainder of this meeting having regard to the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, publicity on which would be prejudicial to the public interest”.

Nothing was discussed.
3020. Date and time of next meeting:

Monday 5th September 2022 at 6.00 pm – to be confirmed
The meeting closed at 8.35 pm.
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If you would like to attend the meeting virtually, please contact Hay Town Clerk at least one working day prior to the meeting on: � HYPERLINK "mailto:townclerk@haytowncouncil.gov.uk" �townclerk@haytowncouncil.gov.uk� or by calling 01497 820 219





Please note, any e-mail addresses given by the press or members of the public for the purposes of joining the meeting remotely will be deleted from all Hay Town Council’s records directly after the meeting has occurred in order to fulfil Hay Town Council’s duty under the GDPR Regulations (2018).
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